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2119 Beechmont Avenue, Cincinnati, OH 45230 
513.232.7700  joey.hazenfield@unitedmediasolutions.us 

 

 

June 01, 2016 
 
Barcy McNeal, Secretary 
Docketing Division 
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
180 East Broad Street, 11th Fl. 
Columbus, Ohio 43215-3793 
 
 Re: In the Matter of the Commission’s Investigation into Intrastate Carrier Access 
      Reform Pursuant to Sub. S.B. 162 
         PUCO Case No. 10-2387-TP-COI 
 
Dear Ms. McNeal: 
 
 Pursuant to the May 4, 2016 Entry in the above-referenced case, Professional 
Telecommunications Services, Inc. hereby confirms that the Company CLEC operation is “not an active 
entity” – and therefore, if we become active in the future we will update our filing to be compliant - we 
are not subject to the intrastate and interstate terminating switching access rates, therefore, in compliance 
with the criterial set forth in 47 C.F.R. § 51.907, 51.909 and 51.911.  
 
 
 Please contact me if you have any questions.  513.232.7700   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Joey C. Hazenfield 
President 
Professional Telecommunications Services, Inc. 
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